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April 13, 1951 

.To Honorable Fred·eric.k G. Payne, Governor of -Maine 
Re: _Presque Isle Housing ;Autho~ity, L. D; No. 610 

I have. studied L_. D!" No. 610,- which I und.e'rste.nd has been 
enacted into Isw and signed PY. the Goyernor, and Fred Beck's· 
letter d~ted April 10, 1.951, c_alling attention -to the erroneous 
naming of the"two Housing Authorities involved, in which letter 
he states: 

"It is· essential that the Bill be e.meri.ded to c onta1n the 
_proper nomenclature." · · · 

I personally believe that, as a matter of law, the two 
Authorities are sufficiently closely named to make it possible 
to have valid cont·ra~ts and transactions between the two agencies 
fnvolved. In this respect,! talte exception to·Mr. Beck's letter. 
May I point out; however, that my pers.onal opinion might have 
little or no weight with the attorney representing_a·bank or other 
:t'inancial interests cqntemplating ma.king ·1oans to t'inanc.e trans- . 
actions between such agencies, and that,. to that ext·ent, ft might 
be advisable to re-enact the legislation, using the correct names 
of both a genci e~ • · 

I si;Lould like to-poi~t· out also, however.,· -that the names of 
many o.f the federal. agencies with which the State deals change s·o 
rapidly that it woul4 not be possible to -keep up with such changes 
so far·as legislation is concerned. 

In my opinion it is no.t possibl·e to recall L. D. No, -610, 
how· enacted into law. If it is decided that-the matters complained 
of by Mr. Beck must be taken care of, it would _be my opinion that 
it wou14 be .necessary to secure unanimous consent to introduce ·a 
bill repealing the act.relating to the powers of the Housing Au­
~hority of P~esque Isle and enactin~ the same law over again, 
usine the correct name of' ·each e_gency.. · 

,1ssf /c 

,Tohn S·. S. Fessenden 
Deputy Attorney Gene~al 


